
GREENFIELD AREA SOCCER CLUB (GASC) 

April 12, 2012  

BOARD MEETING 

7:30 p.m. 

Hancock Regional Hospital 

 

 

Board Members in attendance: 

 

 Michael Reeves, President 

 Daretta Engh, Treasurer 

 Carla Julian, Concession Stand Coordinator 

 Charlie Joyce 

 Teresa Bever, Uniform Coordinator 

 Greg Merrell, TOPSoccer 

 Steve Barber 

 Amanda Norris 

 David Conner 

  

Guest: Gabriel Nicholas 

 Misty Dean 

 Jason Fuller 

 

Michael Reeves opened and Steve Barber moved that the March, 2012, minutes be approved and 

Daretta Engh seconded it. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

The Thorguard Lightning Detection System has arrived.  Charlie Joyce installed the system on 

April 13, 2012. 

Greenfield Area Soccer Club is now members of the Greenfield Chamber of Commerce and the 

McCordsville/Fortville Chamber of Commerce. 

A thank you note was received from the Parks Department which was circulated thanking us for 

helping at the father/daughter dance. 

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

A google voice number has been created and it is 620-1057. 

The recreational yard sign design and form are being finalized and will be presented to the 

sponsorship committee. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Checking Balance:  $34,938.50; Savings Balance:  $6,447.20;  $6,338.50 ; Balance:  $47,724 



Strikers:   

Total Collected:  $2,350 Expenses:  $1,295.35; Referee and State Fees are unknown at this time. 

 

Tigers: 
 

Fees Collected  

  

$27,465.00 

Expenses Paid  - $13,172.32  

T-shirts  - $7,000.00 Approx  

Trophy/Medal  -$900.00 Approx  

Parks Dept Fees  -$2,760.00 Approx  

End of Season Fun  -$300.00 Approx  

Expected Income  $3,332.68  

 
Indoor: 
 
Fees Collected  $3,115.00  

Facility Fee USF  $720.00  

Expenses Paid  -$2,681.10  

Memorial Bldg  ?  

Final Income  

 

Soccer Camp: 

 
Fees Collected  $400.00  

Expenses  -$53.60  

Sponsorship Pledges  $1,750.00  
 

$1,153.90 before Memorial Bldg  

 

Concession Stand: 
 
Product/Supply Purchases  -$2,833.97  

No Hassle Fees Paid  $1,825.00  

Sales Deposits  $2,277.00  

Current Standing  $1,268.03  

 

TOPSoccer: 

Fees Collected  $180.00  

Expenses so far  -$44.08  

T-shirts  ?  

Medals  ?  

 

 

 



RECREATION REPORT:   

Division  Spring 2011  Spring 2012  
Pele  145  136  

U6  159  177  

U8  111  132 (95 coed/37 Girls)  

U10  80  109  

U11-14  87  90  

U15-18  22  33  

Total:  604  677  

 

The recreation committee will be meeting next week.  Fall registration will open during week 6 

of the spring season.  Early discount coupons will be inserted in the pictures.  Tentative schedule 

is:   

July 28th – Jump Start  

–August 1st – School Starts  

–August 3rd – Registration Ends  

–August 17th – Coaches Meeting  

–August 20th Practices Start  

–September 6th – Games Start  

–October 4-19 – Fall Break (No Games)  

–November 2nd – Season Ends  

 

TRAVEL LEAGUE REPORT: 

Division  Spring 2011  Spring 2012  

As of 12:30 3/8/12  
StrikersFC Boys U10  2  6  

StrikersFC Girls U10  3  4  

StrikersFC Boys U8  5  5  

StrikersFC Girls U8  9  4  

StrikersFC Boys U9  9  8  

StrikersFC Girls U9  4  7  

Total:  32  34  

 

New player Striker signs have been ordered and the current signs are being repaired.  U8 

scouting and U6 Strikers All Stars will begin next week.  Strikers skills clinic will begin in 2 

weeks. 

ADULT LEAGUE REPORT: 

None – out of season. 

 



UNIFORM REPORT: 

Puma is discontinuing the Vencida jersey and it is out of stock.  Currently, 6 orders can not be 

filled.  Would like to meet next month to discuss long term plan for uniforms.   

FIELDS REPORT: 

Field 6 is now open.  Charlie Joyce is the Assistant Fields Manager.  New field number signs 

have been installed at the rec fields.  We have had very positive feedback from parents about the 

field signs.   

INDOOR REPORT: 

None  – out of season. 

SOCCER CAMP:  

Camp will be held June 18-21, 2012.  Currently, 8 registered.  Current sponsorship pledges total 

$1,750 and we are still looking for sponsors.  Flyers are being approved for distribution in 

schools and should be distributed next week.  Advertising will start next month. 

CONCESSION STAND REPORT: 

166 spots are filled on volunteerspot.  Pizza sold well the first Friday night of games.  We now 

offer Caprisun for .50 

COACHING COMMITTEE:   

The three preseason coaching clinics were a success.  We will be using a technical trainer for U8 

(player evaluations and skills clinic), for U6 Striker All Stars and Striker player evaluations. 

TOPSOCCER: 

8 players are enrolled currently.  Starts Sunday April 15, 2012.  Volunteers to meet at 3:30.  

Committee meeting will be held this Saturday.  We still need buddies.  Shirts will be in Friday 

and we plan on re-using medals that were found – just replacing the back. 

SPONSORSHIP:  

An email will be going out soon regarding a meeting.  Looking for interested members to help 

form sponsor levels. 

GASC 5K:  

Run will be held November 17, 2012.  Starting to work on sponsorships. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

It was voted on and approved that Charlie Joyce will purchase the supplies needed to build 10 

benches.  Cost of each bench is approximately $55.  These benches will be used at the fields for 

the players and referees use.  There is one bench currently at the concession stand.  We will be 

seeking sponsors for the benches. 



Charlie Joyce has developed a used sporting equipment webpage.  Anyone having slightly used 

equipment for any sport may donate to the program.  They can call Charlie and he can pick it up.  

He will be putting bins out to place the equipment at places such as the parks and boys and girls 

club. 

A motion to close the meeting was made and it was seconded.  Next Greenfield Area Soccer 

Club board meeting will be held on May 10, 2012, at 7:30 p.m. at Hancock Regional Hospital. 


